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Caterham’s  parochial  battle….  a  sign  of  things  to
come?
Caterham could soon be governed by a single town council after a majority of residents backed the idea – but the proposal has
split opinion among councillors and locals.

At the moment, Caterham is split between Caterham on the Hill parish council and Caterham Valley parish council. Parish
councils are the ground level tier of government in England which look after parks, community centres, funding events, lobbying
on planning and making local voices are heard.

A summer consultation found 77 per cent of 237 respondents supported merging Caterham on the Hill Parish Council and
Caterham Valley Parish Council. But councillors pointed out that hardly one per cent of Caterham’s population responded to the
consultation, at a Strategy and Resources Committee on September 25.

Cllr Michael Cooper said: “We haven’t had a consultation at all – less than one per cent took part […]We need to involve the
public properly.”

Others urged looking at the bigger picture. Cllr Jeremy Pursehouse said: “I know the people in the valley and people on the hill
look at themselves as completely different species. I hate to disappoint you but everyone else looks at it as Caterham.”

The push for the merger comes as Surrey prepares for a major shakeup with new unitary authorities due in 2026 which will
replace district and borough councils. Supporters of the town council plan say Caterham needs a stronger, unified voice to stop it
being overshadowed in the new system.

Supporters say the merger would give the town a stronger voice, reduce duplication and save resources. Critics argue the
consultation was poorly promoted and that fewer than one per cent of residents responded.

Caterham Valley Parish Council chair Tony Pierce, who is also standing in a by-election, said: “One single council representing the
residents of Caterham is the optimum way to represent people. Caterham is not two towns but one – residents don’t confine their
activities to either the Valley or the Hill. A larger council representing all residents will have a strong voice.”

Local resident Robin Franklin, from Caterham on the Hill,  backed the move but urged councillors to think about younger
generations. He said: “A town council gives Caterham a single negotiating voice and a clear chance to prioritise the things young
people keep asking for: safer routes to school, better street lighting and cycle parking.”

Not everyone is on board. Caterham on the Hill Parish Council said it opposed a merger at this stage, arguing the process was
rushed, that residents had not been given enough pros and cons, and that Valley households could face a massive hike in their
local council tax bill. It also raised concerns that merging could dilute attention to local issues.

Speaking personally, Cllr Ben Horne said a merger could still bring benefits: “At the moment we’ve got two sets of meetings and
duplication. A town council would carry more weight in seeking funding, modernise our governance and give Caterham the
leadership it deserves.

The review panel has recommended pressing ahead with draft proposals. A second consultation – including details of council tax
costs – will take place in the future.

If approved, Caterham Town Council would have 15 councillors across five wards, with the first elections due in May 2026.

View down Station Avenue, Caterham. (Credit: Google Street View)
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